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December, 2017 

 

Finally the busy month of November has wrapped up and Christmas is right 

around the corner. We would like to take this opportunity to acknowledge 

some of the wonderful things that have happened here at Spitzee over the 

course of the last month. First off we would like to extend our warmest 

thanks to Mrs. Koberinski, Mrs. Misura, Mrs. Budd, and Mrs. Richardson 

for their extensive and thoughtful work on our Remembrance Day Ceremo-

ny. We would also like to thank all of our students and families for taking 

part in such an important day. Spitzee is a community school and it was nev-

er more clear than on that day.    

Learner profiles were sent home on November 20. Please note that even 

though these reports mark the official conclusion of term 1, they are meant 

to be a snapshot of your child’s learning at a specific point in time. Our 

teachers put in countless hours in order to make sure the picture of student 

learning is fair, accurate and clear to both parents and students alike. With 

this in mind please continue to have conversations with your kids about what 

they are learning, why they are learning it, their strengths as a learner and 

how they might improve. It is through this communication that we are able 

to create the vital link between teacher, student and parent that allows all 

parties to take part in learning.  

Looking ahead, December is a time for our school to give something back 

not just to our local community, but to people both near and far as well. Our 

staff, students and families have spent time collecting and combining items 

for our operation Christmas Child Shoe Boxes.  In addition, our students 

and families have wrapped up our UNESCO Giving Back Project and col-

lected donations for our local food bank.   

Our staff and students are very excited to celebrate the holiday season with 

you all at our Christmas concerts which will be held on December 5
th
, 7

th
, 12

th
 

and 14. Please see the calendar or our website to find the date and time that 

your child will be performing.  

December is a busy month for our students’ families and staff both in and 

outside of the school. While we remain committed to learning at all times, 

we also hope that our entire school community finds time to share in the joy 

and magic of the season.  

Wishing you all the best this holiday season,  

 

Brooke MacNeill and Chase Ellis 
 

 

 



December 2017 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

31       
School Closed for Holidays—Back to 

school  Monday January 8 

Non Attend-
ance  
Day for Stu-
dents 

Assembly 
9:30am– every-
one welcome 
Early Dismis-
sal 
12:10 

Kindergarten 
Concert 6:30pm 
Grade 1  
Concert 7:15pm 
Dress rehearsal 
1:30pm 

Grade 4 and 
Grade 5 Concert 
7:00pm 
Dress Rehearsal 
1:30pm 

Jr. Kindergar-
ten Concert 
6:30pm 

Grade 2 and 
Grade 3 Concert 
7:00pm 
Dress Rehearsal 
1:30pm 

Caroling 9am  Each morning 



Junior Kindergarten Christmas Concert 
 

Our Junior Kindergarten (preschool) Christmas concert will be held on  
Tuesday, December 5 at 6:30pm.   

Food Bank donations gladly accepted 

Christmas Concert Dates 

Tuesday December 5—Junior Kindergarten Concert 

6:30pm    

 

Thursday December 7—Kindergarten/ Grade 1 Concert 

 

Kindergartens perform at 6:30pm  

Grade 1’s perform @7:15pm 
Dress Rehearsal—1:30pm Everyone welcome 

 

Tuesday December 12—Grade 2 and grade 3 Concert 

7:00pm 

The Spitzee Jazz dancers as well as the grade2,3,4,5 Choir to perform 
Dress Rehearsal—1:30pm Everyone welcome 

 

 

Thursday December 14 Grade 4 and grade 5 Concert 

7:00pm 
Dress Rehearsal—1:30pm Everyone welcome 

 

 

Food Bank donations gladly accepted at all concerts 

 



Operation Christmas Child 
Shoeboxes 

Thanks to all families who completed 
Operation Christmas Child shoeboxes. 
Boxes have been delivered. We are 
grateful for your giving spirit!  

Thank you  
Thank you to all the parents who 

brought food in for the Teachers pot 
luck  during parent teacher interviews.  
It was truly a feast and enjoyed by all.   

A big thank you to the Purdy’s fundrais-
er volunteers for all their hard work on 

this very successful fundraiser. 

Spitzee School Council Corner 
 

November School Council met on November 15th at 6:30pm. It was nice to see some familiar 

faces come and join in on the discussions. We welcomed Jenn Kristiansen to her first meeting 

as our new Trustee and it was a pleasure to have her join us. We look forward to sharing many 

more of our council moments with Jenn for years to come.  

 

Please note that meeting minutes are made available to all parents to read via Facebook page 

as well as the school front door bulletin board, the west door exterior bulletin board and the 

back south exterior door bulletin board. 

 

The Council Fundraising Team has reported that we again had another successful Purdy’s 

Chocolate Fundraiser and thank you to all the parents, family and friends who made it possible 

to reach our goal. Stay tuned for our next fundraising idea. It’s gonna be a Winner!! 

 

Please note there will be no School Council Meeting in December. 

 

See you Wednesday, January 17th at 6:30 for our next meeting. At this meeting we will be 

sharing our amended bylaws that our council has created and then posted on bulletins for 

review. Come join in the discussion. 

 

Any questions or concerns can be directed to Spitzeecouncil@gmail.com 

From your Spitzee School Council we wish you all a very Happy Holiday! 

Junior Kindergarten registration for the 2018-2019 year will start on Monday, January 8, 
2018   Junior Kindergarten students need to be four by the end of DECEMBER 2018 to be 

eligible to attend.  Spitzee School offers high  quality learning opportunities that allow each 

learner to explore, develop and celebrate his/her unique gifts and abilities. Registration forms 

can be picked up at the school office anytime.  Please see Mrs. Perceval or Mrs. LeRoux  for a 

package or for additional information.   

Junior Kindergarten Registration 



 

We’re on the Web 

Http:// 
Spitzee.fsd38.ab.ca 

Page 5 

Hot Lunch Ordering 
 
January hot lunch opens December 1st 
and will close on December 28th. Jan-
uary's offerings are Hot Dogs, Papa 
John's Pizza, and Taco In A Bag. 
Please remember that as the system is 
automated all orders must be paid for 
on or before the cutoff date or they 
will be canceled. Thank you for your 
support! 

The kindergarten classes will be 
going to the hospital for a fieldtrip 
on December 11th (Mrs. Traber’s 
M/W students), December 15 for 
Mrs. Budd’s class and December 
19th for Mrs. Traber’s T/T stu-
dents.  All performances will be at 
12:40pm. They will start their tour 
on the second floor where they will 
perform a short version of their 
Christmas concert for the 
residents.  



Student Absences 
If your child is going to be absent from school or late due to an appointment, could you 
please leave a message on the main office voicemail  at 403-652-2376.  This is the most 
efficient way for us to receive this important information. 

 If your student rides the bus and will not be riding please let the transportation  department 
know at 403-652-6547 



Parking 
 

Please be considerate of 
our neighbours when 

parking .  Please be care-

ful NOT block their 
driveways. 

High River Library Events 

CHRISTMAS GIFT GIVING  
From time to time I am asked about 
Christmas gift ideas for teachers and 
staff. Your best wishes are most ap-
preciated. Another  idea is a donation 
to  a local charity or organization 
such as the High River Foodbank, 
High River Hospital , library or FCSS  
Thank you for supporting our local 
charities at this busy time of year 
busy time of year 






